Town of Greenville
Board of Selectmen
Minutes — November 5, 2020

Call to Order at 10:00 a.m. This meeting was conducted in accordance with Governor Sununu’s
Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04. Attending via Zoom conference call:

Chairperson Mary and Selectwoman Margaret Bickford. Present at Town Hall: Town Administrator Tara
Sousa.

The Selectmen reviewed the preliminary tax rate as calculated by the Department of Revenue, which
included $10,000 of overlay and no use of fund balance.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2" by Selectwoman Bickford, to set the tax rate at the proposed $23.17.
Motion carried by roll call vote: C. Mary, yes; M. Bickford, yes.

The Town Administrator discussed the source of the significant drop in the rate as being cause by one-
time funding received by the school district, and that it will be important to make taxpayers aware of
that, as next year’s rate could rebound.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2" by Selectwoman Bickford, to adjourn at 10:05 a.m.
Motion carried by roll call vote: C. Mary, yes; M. Bickford, yes.
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